1. Employee Service Pin Awards
Recommendation:
Recognize January and February 2025 Employee Service Pin Award recipients.
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Subject

Employee Service Pin Awards

Recommendation
Recognize January 2025 Employee Service Pin Award recipients.

Background
The following employees are eligible to receive their service pin based on the number of service

years with the City of Vernon:

TWENTY-FIVE YEARS OF SERVICE
Belinda Arellano, Police Dispatcher, Hired January 2000

FIVE YEARS OF SERVICE
Teresa Flores, Police Officer, Hired January 2020

Fiscal Impact
There is no fiscal impact associated with this report.

Attachments
None.
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